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End of Life Notification EOL20.003 

 
This document is an End of Life Notification (EOL) for first generation 100G QSFP28 SR4 
products. The first generation is replaced by either the second or the third generation based 
on applications, which are both fully qualified and in high volume production. 
 
 
Affected Part Numbers 
 
The part numbers affected by this EOL and the suggested replacement part numbers as 
below: 
 
 

EOL P/N Replacement P/N Application 

FTLC9551REPM FTLC9558REPM* 100GBASE-SR4 100G Ethernet 

FTLC9551SEPM 
FTLC9555SEPM 
FTLC9555FEPM 

4x28Gb/s Multimode OTN 
128G Fibre Channel 

FTLC9554REPM FTLC9555NEPM 
Light or FEC-free applications, 
Infiniband EDR 

Notes: 
*Another option for replacement is FTLC9555REPM, if customer wishes to qualify the second generation for multiple applications 
that this platform supports. 

 
 
End of Life Dates 
 
All last time buy orders must be received by June 30, 2020.  The last time ship date will be 
Dec 31, 2020. 
  
 
Order Acceptance/Change Conditions  
  
Any orders for the discontinued products listed above with a requested ship date after 
June 30, 2020 will be non-cancelable and non-returnable (NCNR). The words “non-
cancelable, non-returnable” must be clearly indicated on these orders.  These orders 
cannot be changed, rescheduled, or cancelled.  
  
 
RMA Replacements  
  
After Dec 31, 2020, II-VI reserves the right to replace any of the discontinued products 
listed above returned under RMA (Return Material Authorization) with their replacement 
products, or with a credit, if it is deemed II-VI responsibility.  
 
 
 
For more information please contact your local II-VI representative, or 
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II-VI Incorporated 
 
1389 Moffett Park Drive 
Sunnyvale, CA  94089-1134 
Tel. (408) 548-1000 
Fax (408) 541-6138 
www.ii-vi.com   
 


